	Wednesday, January 13, 2010
100113-1

In this issue:
· Obama Administration Announces Plan to Reform New and Small Starts Programs

· Board Chair Ara Najarian Presents Measure R Check to City of Glendale

· Moody’s Upgrades Prop C to “Double A”

· Artist Workshops

· Construction Notices


	Obama Administration Announces Plan to Reform New and Small Starts Programs

Earlier today, U.S. Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood announced that the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) is rescinding a March 2005 Federal Transit Administration Dear Colleague letter which had required that New Starts projects be rated "medium" or higher on the cost effectiveness criterion in order to receive FTA approvals to move through the project development process. The Secretary's announcement states that the U.S. Department of Transportation will be focusing on the selection and development of New Start and Small Start projects that promote livability issues such as economic development and environmental benefits. Cost effectiveness will still be a criterion for evaluation of New Starts projects, along with other statutory factors. The FTA will welcome public input as it begins to initiate a separate rulemaking process on this proposed reform.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100113_Obama_PolicyShift.pdf
Board Chair Ara Najarian Presents Measure R Check to City of Glendale

At last night’s Glendale City Council meeting, Board Chair Ara Najarian, along with Mayor Villaraigosa and I presented an oversized check to councilmembers representing the first installment of Measure R sales tax money for use in improving transportation systems in Glendale. It was noted at the meeting that we remain committed to helping cities get their fair share of funding from Measure R. Glendale received $491,969 in funds collected through December 2009 from Measure R. As part of the measure, local cities within LA County will receive 15% of the funding to use for major street resurfacing, pothole repair, improving traffic congestion, bikeways, pedestrian improvements, signal synchronization and general transit improvements. The Glendale News-Press attended the meeting and published a story on the presentation this morning.

Moody’s Upgrades Prop C to “Double A”

Moody’s Investors Service upgraded our Prop C rating one notch from A1 to Aa3.  Prop C bonds are now rated “double A” by all three rating agencies. Being “double A” across the board is significant in the financial markets and we expect that this higher rating level will produce savings in both interest costs on bonds and fees charged by banks for liquidity. A key factor in the upgrade was the closing of the senior lien level as approved by the Board last month.
Artist Workshops

Metro Creative Services will host two artist workshops to inform local artists about upcoming opportunities in our system, including stations along the Orange Line Extension. Information about the workshops has been widely disseminated via blogs, e-blasts, Metro Briefs and to over 3,000 artists on our mailing list. Both workshops will cover the same information and are free and open to the public. The workshops will be held from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. at the following locations:
 

January 26 at the Canoga Park Library
January 28 at the California State University, Northridge Art Gallery
 

Future workshops will be planned for additional alignments as art opportunities become available. For  more information visit metro.net/art and click on Artist Opportunities
Construction Notices

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Freeway Closures - Postponed
The full freeway closure scheduled for tonight has been cancelled due to rain and wet surface conditions. The Contractor will proceed with work tomorrow evening from the I-10 Freeway to Santa Monica Blvd.  All project updates are available online at www.metro.net/I-405
Note: Executive Officer, Highway Project Management, Michael Barbour conducted a KNBC 4 interview this afternoon on the I-405 project. The story is expected to run today.

Expo Construction Notice- Jefferson Boulevard and Flower Street

There will be a temporary closure at Jefferson Boulevard and Flower Street on Friday, January 15, 2010 through Monday, January 18, 2010, including continuous weekend work hours and 9:00 a.m. Friday to 6:00 a.m. Monday.
Traffic Impacts:    
· NO vehicular or pedestrian traffic will be allowed to cross the right-of-way by use of Jefferson Boulevard during this construction activity. 
· Eastbound traffic on Jefferson Boulevard will be detoured at Figueroa Street and directed to follow all appropriate detour signs. 
· Westbound traffic on Jefferson Boulevard will be detoured at Grand Avenue and directed to follow all appropriate detour signs.
· Southbound Flower Street traffic will be maintained. Left turns onto Jefferson Boulevard will be prohibited.
· Flagmen and directional signage will be used 
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